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PRODUCT SAFETY RECALL NOTICE 

June 30 2022 

Subject:  Mini-Therm JX and Brute Mini boilers, models JX050, JX075, BJX050, and BJX075 

built from January 28, 2021 to January 12, 2022 

To: Laars and Bradford White Wholesaler Customers 

Laars Heating Systems Company (Laars) recently discovered through testing that the manual reset, blocked vent 

temperature switch, part number E01201000, can malfunction, which can cause the release of gases, including 

carbon monoxide (CO), posing a risk of carbon monoxide poisoning.  

As a result, Laars is voluntarily conducting a recall action to ensure the safe operation of our products and has 

reported this issue to the Consumer Product Safety Commission with the intent to announce the recall publicly 

in the near future. Laars has developed a replacement kit containing the parts and instructions required to 

correct this issue. These units were sold under the Laars branded Mini-Therm JX and Bradford White branded 

Brute Mini. 

REQUIRED ACTIONS TO TAKE 

1. Immediately stop the sale and distribution of all Mini-Therm JX and Brute Mini boilers that have model

numbers starting with JX050, JX075, BJX050, and BJX075 and that were built between the dates of January

28, 2021 and January 12, 2022.

Affected boilers can be identified by serial numbers that fall within the following ranges: 

MODEL  SERIAL NUMBER RANGE 

JX050 or BJX050: V21306297 thru V22311517 

JX075 or BJX075:  V21306262 thru V21311453 
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Recalled Model Numbers 

Laars Mini-Therm JX 
Models 

Bradford White Brute 
Mini Models 

JX050NPHU1 BJX075NPXU1 

JX050NPXU1 BJX075NXXU1 

JX050NXHU1  

JX050NXIU1  
JX050NXXU1  
JX075NPHU1  
JX075NPIU1  
JX075NPXU1  
JX075NXHU1  
JX075NXIU1  
JX075NXXU1  

 

2. For affected units in stock, please call (888) 454-3223 to arrange for rework of those units.  

 
3. For affected units that were resold, we request that you send purchaser information to us at 

warranty@laars.com, subject “Mini-Therm JX and Brute Mini Product Recall”, so we can notify the owner 

directly and arrange for rework at the customer location. Or call us at (888) 454-3223 to arrange repair 

work. 

 

Affected models can be identified by locating the Model Number and Serial Number on the boiler rating plate, 

or if still packaged, by locating the product packaging label.  

 

1. The rating plate is located on the right side of the boiler jacket.  

2. If still packaged, the product labeling is located on one of the sides or top of the packaging.  
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BOILER IDENTIFICATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rating Plate Location 
 
 Model Number  

 
 Serial Number 

  

Rating Plate Example Packaging Label Example 


